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Madam Chair and members of the Oversight Commission:

Thank you for the opportunity to appear before you today to testify on behalf of the 4,500 classified employees represented by the Kansas Council of Classified Senates from Kansas State University, Wichita State University, Emporia State University, Fort Hays State University, Pittsburg State University, and the University Support Staff Senate from the University of Kansas.  There are representatives of these university Classified Senates in attendance here today. 

First let me tell you what our 4,500 strong employees do every day for the state of Kansas.  They are an integral part of the educational mission of the state university.  Many times these employees are the first point of contact for students and their parents when they arrive at the campus.  The university classified employees work side-by-side with faculty enhancing their ability to deliver a quality educational product and assist in laboratories where cutting edge research is taking place. Classified employees are capable, loyal, and dependable; interested, accomplished, possess institutional memory, and are skilled at their respective positions.  These employees are like the company BASF, they don’t make the product, they make it better.
The following represents the Kansas Council of Classified Senates goals for a new pay plan:

· A salary plan that has permanent COLA’s funded every year, that is market based, and automatically adjusts to compensate for inflation.

· The salary plan needs to reward a job well done, not reward mediocrity.

· A salary plan that is flexible and allows merit based salary enhancements using a solid set of matrices and gives universities the ability to use institutional resources to supplement state resources for classified employees.

· A salary plan that fosters an atmosphere of worth and value of the individual employees as opposed to the current system that fosters a mind-set of devaluing employees. 

· A salary plan that requires oversight from the State of Kansas Personnel Services, ensuring equity across the system; specifically to deter any “defacto compensation plan” through reclassifications.
· A salary plan that requires mandatory training for supervisors of classified employees.

In addition there are several points we would like to address as it relates to the benefits offered for State employees:

· Provide group health insurance to those employees who elect early retirement.

· Health insurance is extremely expensive, particularly the family coverage provided to state employees. Increase state’s cost participation toward family health coverage.
· State matched participation in deferred compensation up to 2.13% (The unclassified employer contribution toward retirement is 8.5%; currently the state contributes 6.37% toward KPERS:   2.13% is the difference between the two contributions.)
· Add excess sick leave hours to the KPERS years of service after deducting KPERS sick leave payout. Excess hours to be used in computing KPERS monthly retirement benefit.

Thank you for your time, and I will stand for questions after my colleagues present their positions.
